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Photo descr 

  The purposes of the Club are to: 
• Promote the skill of prospecting using metal detectors 

and other suitable equipment in the search for gold, oth-
er precious metals, minerals, gemstones, coins, artifacts 
and relics. 

• Encourage and foster friendship and co-operation 
amongst people interested in the above pursuits. 

• Collaborate with other similar clubs and organizations. 
• Hold meetings, lectures, demonstrations, field outings 

and competitions for the furtherance of members' pro-
specting skills and experience. 

• Engage in fund raising activities for the bona fide purpos-
es of the Club. 

• Encourage all members to act in an environmentally and 
socially responsible manner, and in accordance with the 
Law. 

 

Our prospecting activities are governed by a code of conduct 
as laid out in the Club Rules including respecting owners of 
private property and respecting the natural environment, 
hence our motto:  “SEEK BUT DON’T DESTROY” 

Postal: 
PO Box 15 

Mt Waverley BC  Vic  3149 

Email:  
vicseekersclub@gmail.com 

Website:  
http:/www.victorianseekersclub.org.au 

Facebook:  
https://www.facebook.com/Victorian-Seekers-

Prospecting-Club-1985818041670592/  

The Victorian 
Seekers Club 
Inc. (Reg. No. 
A0001477T) 
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POSITION DUTIES NAME CONTACT  
vicseekersclub@gmail.com 

 

President: 
 

Club management and representation,  
Chairperson 

 

Paul Hart 
 

0490 315 156 

paul.hart@live.com.au 

Vice President &  
Research Officer: 

President’s deputy, arrange speakers.  
Information about outings, field activity. 

Eric Grummett 0488 972 922 

eric.grummett@bigpond.com 

Secretary: Correspondence, meetings, camp permits 
and other administration 

Michael Davies 0427 779 697 

vsclub.secretary@gmail.com  
Treasurer: Financial reporting, paying and receiving 

money, banking 

Kevin Hubbard 0416 268 010 

hkevin728@gmail.com 

Membership  
Secretary: 

Membership enquiries, subscriptions,  
membership records 

Pam Griffin 0419 355 379 

pamg.seekers@gmail.com 

Newsletter Editor: Newsletter compilation and distribution Gary Harvey 0417 572 205 

garyseekersnewsletter@gmail.com 

IT & Social Media 

Officers: 
Website administration & Facebook 

 

Mark David 

(field officer) 
0439 830 439 

mdd041@gmail.com  

  Anja M anjamck@gmail.com 

  Rob Shannon rob@kingstransport.com.au 

Catering  
Supervisor: 

Supper at General Meetings,                   
special occasion camp catering 

Alex Eram 0474 117 783 

eramalex@hotmail.com 

Social Secretary: Organising social functions, raffles, theatre 
bookings etc 

Tina Whelan 0448 279 498 

  

Almoner: Contact on matters of personal nature:  
weddings, bereavement etc 

Louise McGough 0490 156 597 
lmcgough44@icloud.com 

Library Officer: Managing library at General Meetings Sam Shvemer 0418 385404 

Clothing Officer: Managing club clothing display at General  
Meetings and at camp outings 

Susan Moore 0412 428 479 

suziem99@hotmail.com 

Field Officers:  Assist new members at outings, manage 
campfires, camp signage and any other 
campsite set-up/clean up d uties  

Bob Lake 0418 314 524 

vtoebelmann@hotmail.com 

Steve Hillman 0418 171968 

Ivan Albrecht 0409 184 042 

oz_biker_au@hotmail.com 

Alistair M 

  
0403 417 364 

Your Committee of Management 2021-2022 

F O S S I C K I N ’  R O U N D  
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 The Prospectors and 
Miners Association of 
Victoria is a voluntary body 
established to protect and 
enhance the rights and 
opportunities of those who 
wish to prospect, fossick or 
mine in the State of Victoria, 
Australia https://pmav.org.au/ 

CLUB CALENDAR 

VSC General Meetings are held on the first 
Wednesday of each month (except January) 
at 8pm sharp,  

*Mulgrave Community Centre, 355 
Wellington Road, Mulgrave. All welcome. 
(SUBJECT TO CURRENT COVID19 
RESTRICTIONS) 

SEPTEMBER 2022 

- General meeting-  7th September 

- Homebush 8th-13th September 

 

OCTOBER 2022 

- General meeting-  5th October 

- Waanyarra 6th –12th October 

 

OCTOBER/NOVEMBER 2022 

- General meeting-  2th November 

- Moliagul 27th Oct –2nd November 

 

   DECEMBER 2022 

- General meeting-  7th December 

- Tarnagulla 26th Dec –1st Jan 

Gold price as at 25/08/2022 

MEMBERS PLEASE NOTE 

By now most members would be aware of the 
different covid related announcements which 
are made at the end of restrictions / lock-
downs, and the need to stay flexible. 

https://pmav.org.au/
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By Eric Grummet 

 

 

 

 

 

Chris from Battery World to talk about, you 
guessed it batteries, and other advice on 
the use of portable power in the bush. He 
usually has some freebies so don’t forget to 
come along it will be a good night.  
An up- coming event not to miss is the 
Laanecoorie Gold Bash on 8-9 Oct held at 
the Laanecoorie Caravan Park, which is a 
huge fund raiser for the Peter McCallum 
Cancer Foundation run by prospectors and 
dealers. There will be lots of displays, com-
petitions, raffles and auctions, so please 
support this event to help charity. This is 
another way to put back into life what we 
take out. We will be camped just up the 
road at Waanyarra during this event.  
The Prospectors and Miners Ass. Vic. 
(PMAV) will be conducting their AGM at Du-
nolly on Saturday 22 Oct in conjunction with 
the Dunolly Goldrush Festival, which is a fun 
event held mainly on the Sunday. The PMAV 
won’t be having the usual auction this year 
but will be conducting a huge raffle with 
many valuable prizes. We need to support 
this organization as it is the only one that is 
fighting for our rights for access to gold-
fields and prospecting. Anyone attending 
the meeting will get a free ticket and others 
will be able to obtain tickets through clubs 
and outlets soon.  
We will be having our Cup weekend at 
Moliagul a week later, so it might be a good 
idea to come up a week earlier and be part 
of this event. I will see you all at our AGM. 
Eric Grummet  

Due to Paul’s absence travelling this great 
land of ours up north, and being out of the 
loop for a few weeks your esteemed vice 
president has taken the reins to fill in.  
It seems that half the club have also done 
the flit interstate escaping from the Covid 
lockdowns, as our numbers attending 
camps and meetings has been way down. 
The lousy weather has also not been favor-
able for outdoor activities. Spring is almost 
here, so we can expect that situation to 
improve soon.  
At our meetings, we have been shown a 
couple of interesting DVDs- July, an inter-
view with an old Gulgong prospector, and 
in August Kevin, who just returned from a 
tag along tour of the Great Victorian Desert 
and Maralinga. He played us a presentation 
on Maralinga which is an almost deserted 
township in Sth Aust. about 150k north of 
the Great Aust. Bight, built by the British in 
the 1950s to house and conduct several 
atomic bomb tests. It takes visitors to the 
surrounding areas of the test sites and how 
they went to extraordinary efforts to clean 
up the contamination on completion of the 
tests by digging huge holes to bury the 
surface soil and machinery (trucks, trac-
tors, planes and buildings). The towers 
from which the bombs exploded evapo-
rated and the surface soil turned to glass 
in the extreme heat.  
There was no Find of Month entries for July 
but Peter Graser wins for August with a 
very nice 10.5g nugget found at Chute. 
Our next meeting is the AGM where we are 
hoping for a better turnout of members 
who are willing to step up and become part 
of our management committee. We are a 
large well run club, but some of us who 
have been on the committee for many 
years now need a break as old age is 
catching up with them. The reason for their 
longevity has been their passion for pro-
moting a great club and seeing members 
getting enjoyment from decisions they 
have made. It is truly a pleasure be part of 
this process. One thing I have noticed, like 
everything else in life is that the benefits 
gained is directly proportionate to the in-
put, so please consider a position on our 
committee to help maintain our strong 
team.  
At our October meeting we will be having 
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Note from the Treasurer. 

As per previous communications mem-
bers are not required to pay fees for this 
financial year (ending 30 Jun 2023). This 
is due in part to covid and in part due to 
our healthy financial position. On this 
topic we just sold the club marquee which 
was no longer being used. If members 
wish to still pay their fees as a club dona-
tion you can do this but please make it 
clear that it is a donation and not a mis-
taken payment. For example, if paying by 
internet banking or cheque include a 
comment that is a donation. 

 

Member only information 

  
Almoner’s report  

By  Louise McGough 

Please contact me on 0490156597 or 
lmcgough44@icloud.com if you think a 
card should be sent to a member re-
garding a health matter, a significant 

event such as big birthday, birth, death 
etc. Please advise if the member would 

prefer the matter not publicised. 

 

Thankfully we have had no reports of 
members being unwell. Please let Louise 

know if you have any news. 

   

Membership Report 
 

Membership Report as at the end of   

MAY 

We currently have a total of 190 
members: 

 

118  Family members  

50 Singles 

1 Honorary 

   21 Life Members 

 

The decrease is due to members not 
electing to not renew. 

We are still not open to new mem-
bers unless family or friends. 

Club Clothing 

*Available by order*  

Samples available to try on at      
General meetings. 



 

P a g e  6  

F O S S I C K I N ’  R O U N D  

S E P T E M B E R / O C T O B E R  

2 0 2 2  

Chute Camp Report 
Well I suppose this will be a “not so big 
report” as we had a “not so big camp”. 
Understandable though, with the current 
community dysfunctions in the health ar-
ea, and not too good weather reports, 
along with some possibly burnt out Tiboo-
burra trippers. The head count provided 
that we had some 19 members, and 4 
visitors, and I think about 12 Camps. 
Some turned up a little later during the 
event. Steve & Marg along with Tony & 
Nola on the Saturday and Mal & Karen on 
the Sunday. Having arrived on the Thurs-
day myself it was noticeable that this 
Chute camp location appeared to be a lit-
tle easier to get a suitable camp site com-
pared with previous visits. Although some 
members indicated that several year ago 
it was much clearer again. The weather 
reports proved fairly accurate with persis-
tent showers on 
the Friday, clearing 
for Saturday, Sun-
day & Monday. Pe-
ter M. later report-
ed that the Tues-
day was wettish. In 
the detecting result 
report, not a lot of 
gold stuff to de-
clare, although Pe-
ter G. was very 
happy with a very 
nice well rounded , smooth, and really 
yellow looking 10g nugget he found while 
detecting with Lars. Peter also had a cou-
ple of chunky smaller ones, and Lars told 

me he got a nice 1.7 Grammer.. Other-
wise nothing else to report.  

However having given some of the mixed 
negatives and positives, we turn now to 
the affirmative side of the account. These 
smaller camps certainly do emphasise the 
fellowship that occurs in the bush when, 
out with like minded people, indubitably 
nearly always in a positive mood, joining 
together in a comradeship that always 
prevalent in our club. Colourful in that we 
had Anna there in her decorated camper 
van, “Neil” is his name, which by the 
way ,demonstrates her colourful character 
as well. Eric G. again demonstrated his 
gold seeking zeal by unpacking his shovel 
and panning gear, and, with some help 
from Tony P & Steve H, panned some her-
itage dirt (pardon the sarcasm) from an 
old miners hole, right behind Lars & my 
caravans. They did get a little bit of col-
our , albeit not quite enough to include in 
the total summary. Goes to show you 
don't have to drive and walk a long way 
to get some gold. Unfortunately, on Sun-
day morning, Big Jim, acting on doctors 
advice headed off home. I have spoken to 
him since and all is well. Rob S. took a lot 
of photos of our group during the outing 
and no doubt they will be on Facebook. 
Looking forward to the next outing at 
Havelock, close to Maryborough and some 
good ground. Be there or be square.  

By Ken Whittaker 
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Another new camp for us. We are seeing so 
many places we never heard of before.  

Arriving on 10th, we found Lars and Peter G 
and their wives plus Imi, already there and 
set up. More people arrived later in the day, 
plus others on 12th. In all we had a total of 
16 people who braved the bad weather and 
attended the camp. Some stayed just for one 
or two nights (sensible ones!) and James 
came for a day visit.  

All of the members present were so glad we 
had a big fire every night. It was certainly 
needed and often we were sitting around the 
fire with our umbrellas up. Thank you to 
those who assisted with firewood collection 
and cutting.  

We found two puddlers very close to the 
camp site. One with an intact dam and an-
other, further up the hill with what looked to 
be another dam that had been breached, we 
assume to let the water flow down to the 
second dam adjacent to the second puddler 
just behind our campsite.  

Weather was cold and there was certainly 
plenty of rain - day and night.  

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

Clubs 2300 detector for hire.  

Free for members and $20/day to non members 
(accompanied by a member) and also comes 
with limits on frequency of use. To book, contact 
Eric 0488972922 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Nenad for all your detecting needs 

- MINELAB & NOKTA MAKRO DETECTORS 

- NUGGET FINDER & DETECH COILS 

- STEELPHASE AUDIO ENHANCERS 

- QUEST POINTERS & WIRELESS HEADPHONES 

- GOLD DIGGER PROPECTING PICKS 

- BEACH SCOOPS & HAND DIGGERS 

- DD CANVAS COVERS & GAITERS 

 

Web: www.phasetechnical.com.au 

Email: nenad@phasetechnical.com.au 

Mobile: 0409 727 909 

Havelock Camp report  By Steve & Marj 

http://www.phasetechnical.com.au
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PETER M’S “GOLDEN TOOTH”  

One night around the fire, Lars produced a 
“Pub Quiz” trivia game and we had lots of 
fun trying to guess the answers to the 
questions. Thank you to Lars for doing that. 
We think it should be a regular camp activi-
ty!  

Another night Marj made a damper for me 
to cook in the coals of the fire using one of 
our cast iron camp ovens. Alas, I had 
grabbed our smaller camp oven to save 
weight (against Marj’s instructions!) so it 
rose up and stuck to the camp oven lid and 
the top burned. Apparently “someone” had 
also put too many hot coals on top. I duti-
fully cut the burnt top off and we all en-
joyed the remaining good damper with but-

 

HAPPY CAMPERS!  

The ground was very wet and super noisy, 
which made it hard to carry out our detect-
ing. Consequently, very little gold was found 
by anyone.  

Lars found a nice nugget. Peter G found a 
small piece and then a lovely specimen of 
quartz with gold all through it. Peter Maffey 
persisted and also found a nice shiny bit.  

LARS’ NUGGET  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PETER G’S BEAUTIFUL SPECIE  

 By Steve & Marj Havelock Camp report continued... 
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ter and strawberry jam.  

Peter G then produced another damper with 
sultanas in it that he had cooked in his BBQ 
so we all filled up way too much on damper 
that night.  

Marj wanted to make another one, so the 
last night she made the dough and I (very 
carefully) attended to the cooking process. 
This time it was perfect and so another 
round of damper with butter and strawberry 
jam was enjoyed by all.  

 

 

        By Steve & Marj Havelock Camp report continued... 
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<—This is us! 

Havelock Camp report continued...          By Steve & Marj 

I did hear a rumour that at the next camp 
there may be scones cooked! I heard a cou-
ple of the ladies talking about it so we will 
have to wait and see.  

Well, due to the bad weather and low mem-
ber numbers there is not much to report on 
from this camp. We look forward to the next 
camp where we hope to see a larger turnout 
and much better weather – and maybe some 
scones???  



 

Support  the group that is protecting your rights to 
enjoy the bush - The BUGU - and buy a car sticker 
from Eric for only $2. Also attend the protest rallies 
that show other that we care about access to the 

bush. 

Get them from Eric Grummett. 

Support the group that is protecting your rights 
to enjoy the bush https://www.bugu.org.au/ 
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Laanecoorie Gold Bash 2022 

The Laanecoorie Gold Bash is a fun event 
for all people. The Gold Bash is a two and a 
Half day event with gold related stalls, trivia 
night and auction. 

Token hunts for kids and adults, gold tours 
and raffles. All proceeds raised goes to Pe-
ter Mac Cancer research. 

WHEN:  

Friday, 07 October 2022 | 01:00 PM -  

Sunday, 09 October 2022 | 02:00 PM 

LOCATION: 

Laanecoorie Lakeside Caravan park, 58 
Brownbills Road, Laanecoorie 3463  

 

https://www.bugu.org.au/


 

Remember to be considerate 
of others if you feel that you 

must use a generator 

Don’t use it close to other campers, 
take measures to mitigate the sound 
such as put it in a ditch or use a 
sound baffle, don’t run it all day, and 
observe the 9:00 pm cut off time 

We encourage you to consider charging batteries with a solar 
panel instead of a generator. 

F O S S I C K I N ’  R O U N D  

Public Dump Points  
Members are reminded that human 
waste is not to be dumped in the 
bush but is to be disposed of at home 
or a Public Dump Point. Here are 
some that are in our areas of the 
camps: 

• Ararat Dump Point: 4 Alexander Ave. Ararat , Grid 
Ref. 37:16:49.7S, 142:56:0.8E 

• Bendigo Showground Public Dump Point: 42A 
Holmes Rd., North Bendigo, Grid Ref. 36:44:18.3S, 
144:16:17.5E 

• Clunes Public Dump Point : 70 Bailey St., Clunes, 
Grid Ref.  37:17:38.1S, 143:46:51.2E 

• Harcourt Public Dump Point 6 Bridge St., Harcourt, 
Grid Ref.  36:59:40.3S, 144:15:45.3E 

• Kyneton Mineral Springs Stopover:  219 Burton 
Ave., Kyneton, Grid Ref.  37:14:7.1 S, 144:25:9.1 
E 

• Seymour Public Dump Point: Cnr. Wallis & High St., 
Seymour, Grid Ref.  37:1:14.6S, 145:8:6.0E 

Refer:  toiletmap.gov.au; highwaytraveller.com.au 
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Vic Seekers 

In the event that a Code Red Day is   declared for any 
camp days, the camp will be cancelled.  
 

Code Red Fire Days Notice 

During Code Red days, 
no one is  permitted to 
enter State Parks and 
Forests.  

Camp may also be  
cancelled during other 
periods of  
severe weather.  

P a g e  1 2  

S E P T E M B E R / O C T O B E R  

 

THIS IS A BUSH CAMP. BYO water, power and toilet, 
strictly observe park and fire regulations. Dogs must be 

on leash and under constant supervision.  

No unattended fires.   

FILL IN ALL HOLES, take your rubbish home and carry a 
valid MINERS RIGHT at all times. 

Under current Government requirements fossickers should be 
trained in first aid; should carry water, a mobile phone, a list of 
contacts in case of emergency and a basic first aid kit; report 

any incident or injury to a Committee Member ASAP. 

Waanyarra 

6th-12th October 

Directions; From Melbourne travel the most con-
venient way to Dunolly. Proceed through the town 
then turn right into the TarnagullaBridgewater road 
and travel 8.4km from turnoff to the Cemetery Rd 
on the right. Turn right and travel 2.0 km to our 
camp, passing the cemetery on the left and a 
camping area with a toilet on the right. Our camp 
site is just past Sammy Tk. on the right.  

EMERGENCY INFO; call 000  
Police: 16 Bull Street Dunolly Ph 54681100  
Hospital: 75 Clarendon St, Maryborough Ph 
5461033  
Fire District: North Central  
Map Datum: Grid REF; UTM: 54H 7 50 485E 59  
Lat/Long 36*49.04’S 143*48.26’E 

https://toiletmap.gov.au
http://highwaytraveller.com.au
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Moliagul 

27th Oct—2nd Nov 
Directions: From Melbourne take the Calder Highway then 
take the turnoff to Castlemaine then to Maldon and then 
to Dunolly. At Dunolly head north-west along the main 
street out of town toward Moliagul. At the edge of town 
when you cross the railway line reset the trip meter. Trav-
el towards Moliagul and at the 7.0km point you will pass 
the Bealiba turn off on your left. Continue on and at 
10.5km point turn left into Gypsy Road opposite a black 
letter box. The campsite is about 300 meters in from the 
main road.  
Emergency info: Call 000 

Fire District: North Central  
Map Ref: VICMAP Dunolly North: Map 7624-3-N, Grid  
Ref: 384 263 Lat/Long: 36 46 45S, 143 40 21E 

THIS IS A BUSH CAMP. BYO water, power and toilet, 
strictly observe park and fire regulations. Dogs must be 

on leash and under constant supervision.  

No unattended fires.   

FILL IN ALL HOLES, take your rubbish home and carry a 
valid MINERS RIGHT at all times. 

Under current Government requirements fossickers should be 
trained in first aid; should carry water, a mobile phone, a list of 
contacts in case of emergency and a basic first aid kit; report 

any incident or injury to a Committee Member ASAP. 


